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a-vis local banks. Finally, it announces the entry into force of those fundamental changes 

in a very short time period. This would all be done without a prior impact assessment, 

notably on credit to SMEs and economic growth across Member States.   

During the years following the financial crisis, international standard setters and EU 

legislators have determined, on the one hand, the capital deductions that were necessary 

to significantly increase the quantity and quality of capital requirements, in the Pillar 1 of 

the Basel III agreement and in the EU Capital Requirements Regulation (CRR). On the 

other hand, the International Financial Reporting Standard (IFRS) number 9 will enter into 

force in the EU on 1 January 2018, incorporating a more conservative provisioning method 

that includes, inter alia, lifetime expected loss provisioning for exposures with significant 

increase of credit risk. Banks, investors, businesses and stakeholders in the wider economy 

have assimilated the new rules adopted by proper legislative process in the EU. The 

addendum proposes de facto to increase the provisions above and beyond the accounting 

regime and to deduct from capital the difference between supervisory expectations and 

applicable rules. The perceived impact of supervisory practices on the spirit of the 

underlying rules in relation to the treatment of non-performing loans, almost seems to put 

the idea of a predictable Single Rulebook at risk if we consider the possibility that the same 

method might subsequently be applied to any other element of a bank’s portfolio. 

Legislators, supervisors and banks together have made enormous joint efforts to overcome 

the difficulties posed by the financial crisis. Today, the EU banking system is on a much 

stronger footing thanks to the sounder legislative framework, the impressive 

accomplishment of the ECB to implement the Single Supervisory Mechanism and the 

improved capacity of banks to thrive despite the adverse economic conditions. There 

remain some weaknesses in the banking system, including the high NPL ratio. The 

comprehensive action plan recently launched by the Council to amend this situation should 

be followed by all institutions in order to allow for the desired harmonisation. 

In conclusion, European banks would like to reaffirm the importance of keeping a clear-

cut separation between Pillar 1 rules, for which firms follow internationally agreed methods 

of calculation and calibration, and Pillar 2 bank-specific assessments, which will include 

supervisory judgement. The addendum and any future supervisory guidance should 

adhere to this principle to ensure the indispensable regulatory certainty. 

I hope these observations from the practical viewpoint of European banks will be taken 

into consideration for the development of regulatory and supervisory actions, including the 

draft addendum, in order to achieve the important objectives pursued by your respective 

institutions in a climate of regulatory predictability and certainty for banks and banking 

stakeholders.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Wim MIJS 

Chief Executive Officer 




